7 CIVIC GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) ACT 1982 — STREET NAMES (AN19-2020)

(@) NEW RESIDENTIAL DEVELOPMENT AT SITE OF FORMER CHARLESTON PRIMARY
SCHOOL, DUNDEE

A consultation was carried out between 28th January 2020 and 14th February 2020 for a new
street name at the above location.

The consultation correspondence was sent to Ward Councillors, Convener, City Archivist,
Council Officers and the Developer.

No suggestions/names were put forward for consideration therefore Committee is asked to
approve the following street name which keeps historic links with the former Charleston Primary
School:

Charleston Gardens.

(b) NEW STREET NAME AT BRIARWOOD TERRACE, DUNDEE

There are postal address issues at 3 Briarwood Terrace where currently the property at
3 Briarwood Terrace is split into two flats which have the following addresses:

3 Briarwood Terrace, Dundee DD2 1NX; and

Garden Flat 3 Briarwood Terrace, Dundee DD2 1NX.

The garden flat does not have a direct access onto Briarwood Terrace and no link with the
property addressed as 3 Briarwood Terrace. In order to resolve this, and in discussion with
both property owners, it has been agreed that the access to the garden flat be allocated a new

street name and address.

A consultation was carried out between 8th June 2020 and 28th June 2020 for a new street
name at the above location. The suggested name for the access road was “Briarwood Walk”.

The consultation correspondence was sent to Ward Councillors, Convener, City Archivist and
Council Officers.

No suggestions/alternative names were put forward for consideration and the affected residents
and one local Councillor agreed with the suggested name, therefore Committee is asked to
approve the following street name which keeps historic links with the area:

Briarwood Walk.
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